
 

 

ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 

PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION 

APRIL 26, 2017 

The Planning & Zoning Commission of Zeeland Charter Township held a special meeting in the township 

hall at 6pm on April 26, 2017.  Members present:  Bruce Knoper, Dick Geerlings, Robert Brower, Tim 

Miedema, Ron Brink, Dennis Russcher, Steve Nelson and Don Steenwyk; absent: Karen Kreuze.  Also 

attending, Building Administrator Don Mannes. 

Chairman Knoper opened the special meeting for the approval of a previous request from Mr. Brian 

VanDussen for a private drive to access seven (7) lots on 88th Avenue between Quincy Street and 

Ransom Street.  Moved by Brink, supported by Steenwyk to take the request off the table.  All Ayes.  

Motion Carried. 

Mr. VanDussen presented the plan for the storm water from a private road and seven houses with 

driveways to be directed to two detention ponds then into existing field drains and into an Ottawa 

County Drain.  He stated the lots will be served with private water wells and septic systems. 

Moved by Miedema, supported by Brink to approve the request for the private drive with the drainage 

documentation and approval from the Ottawa County Resource Commission.  Motion Carried with a roll 

call vote.  AYES: Knoper, Geerlings, Brower, Miedema, Brink, Russcher, Nelson & Steenwyk.  ABSENT: 

Kreuze. 

Moved, supported and carried to adjourn.   Meeting adjourned at 6:45pm. 

Vivian Zwyghuizen, Recording Secretary 

John VanderKooy 

6384 Village Drive 
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